From:

**Sent:** 28 November 2023 19:19

To: Daren Zuk

**Subject:** 2023/3861/P Site AddressPrimrose Hill Open Space Primrose Hill Road London

NW8 - support

Dear Mr Zuk

We have lived in the area opposite the park for 15 years and had a nightmare during lockdown and subsequently with high levels of drug dealing on Primrose Hill Road, loud music, frequent fireworks and awful antisocial behaviour.

There are many, who don't live near the park, who believe it was just a problem during Covid and somehow that it's all fine now. It isn't. Even over the last month we've had to ensure fireworks going off EVERY NIGHT and my kids being exhausted from broken nights. While it's only a small minority doing this it impacts the lives of all of us and the police simply don't have the resources to keep coming back.

The only thing that has give us any sanity are the gates and we are fully supportive of a permanent solution.

The gates made a huge immediate impact when they were installed and the fitting of gates would be a welcome improvement in keeping with the character of the area. This move has our full support.

Kind regards

L Phillips